
To promote a safe and healthy community for our youth, free of substance misuse through education, prevention and action.

Vision Statement “A safe and healthy community”

MINUTES

Wednesday, May 12, 2021 • 10:30-noon
via Zoom

CSHElgin.org

The meeting was called to order at 10:35pm by President Jack Wheatley. Also present: Bernie
Bajak (Enforcement), Jared Erickson (staff), Gil Feliciano (staff),  Jessica Reed (Other), Jenny
Wagner (Other), Carrie Schneider (Youth-Serving), Sophia Ottomanelli (Government), Kathe
Pava (healthcare).  Guest/s: Jaime Mosser.

A presentation was made by Jaime Mosser, the Kane County State’s Attorney (SAO) on the
State’s Attorney’s Office and several key initiatives relevant to CSHE. Collaborative efforts to be
initiated between the SAO and CSHE.

A motion was made, which unanimously passed, that the consent agenda consisting of the
5-12-21 Agenda, 4-14-21 Minutes; Action Plan Activity, Secretary’s position and the Social
Media report be approved.

Two breakout rooms were created to discuss the Action Plan items and give input on whether
they should be removed, edited, or replaced. Ideas included engaging more youth utilizing Red
Ribbon Week, National Prevention Week, et al.  Have youth be more a part of our action items.
Collaborate with an after-school program.

Wheatley presented the executive committee report and stated there was no meeting this past
month due to two of three members focusing on their professional duties with COVID-19.

Feliciano gave the Drug Free Communities Project Director’s report which included: a financial
highlights report, the need for a Secretary, help needed with next year’s action plan and
budget, the current PhotoVoice project and coverage by the Daily Herald, last month’s SWOT
analysis results, the Your Actions Matter event on June 15 and the volunteer appreciation picnic
on September 18.

Erickson gave the Media report highlighting the written report in the consent agenda.

Open Floor. Wheatley shared about the march for Jesus event which will be happening on May 22.

Erickson reminded everyone to take the post-meeting survey and placed the link in the Zoom
chat.

Meeting was adjourned at 12:00pm


